Staff Senate Meeting 3-15-12

Call to order: 10:01 Am

Roll Call: Chelsea sent around a sign in sheet. Those present: Chelsea Bishop-Ward, Sylvester Cartwright, Amy Muse, Aresh Assadi, Shawn Bourdo, Harry Murdock, Alveno Smith, Jamie Finch, Scott Kaufman, Janet Darling, Julie Keith, Nick Steele, Regina McMains, Brad Patterson, Rikki Turner, Emily Gentle, Ben Fry

Reading of Minutes: Regina motioned to accept. Assadi seconded. Motion passed

Treasurer's report: Juanita not here. Deposits totaled: $3,750. $750 was paid out. Our balance is $5950.00. We have approximately $3000 to pay out for Awards Ceremony. Regina accepted. Assadi seconded. Motion passed.

Janet called DPS about a parking situation with the gates not working. Morton told her that computing services was the people in charge of the readers. IT created a ticket. Brad from IT said that the gates’ aging is the problem and not the card readers. Janet and Brian had been working on this. Janet emailed Chief King, and he said that they have issued 200 tickets since January and that this is a joint venture between IT and DPS and is a frustration for all. Amy talked of pursuing free parking for employees after doing the math of ticket revenue since January. Brad pointed out that this should go through the Issues and Concerns committee and that Janet has gone through the right avenue to get this solved. 

Committee Updates: 

Staff Awards: Annette Tangye is our speaker. April 18 10:30 am, reception in upper concourse. Food is ordered. Academic Advising will be added to the agenda. Alumni will not be presenting an award. Brad will be on the agenda to plug Staff Senate. All VCs have donated $750. We will not be having a cake this year. Will have four ushers: Michele, victor, chuck, Sylvester. Three retirees to honor. 45 graduates. 153 YOS. Chelsea hearts Ben Fry because he did a fancy excel file to pull the YOS awards. Certificates have been printed. Chelsea will bring them to Brad to have VCs sign them. Ordered everything from Discount Trophy = $1200. Volunteers to serve: Michele is in charge. Juanita, Sheena, Shakarie. Welcome table: Corey, Stacey, Barbara. Certificate: Sandra, Sheena, Jamie. Chelsea dislikes the plastic skirts from Sodexo. She has found table clothes. Benny has agreed to do the program. Alveno will take the pictures. Dan has the flyer for Facebook. Next meeting Tuesday March 20 at 11 ADS 110. 

Achievement Awards: Still waiting on judges to get the sheets back. 

Staff Scholarship deadline is March 28. 

Fundraising: Chuck called with the update. We do not have a Kroger check yet but we are close. Antoinette's paintball is still on. US Pizza fundraiser is on March 30 from 5 - 10 pm. 

Red Cross/Bone Marrow Drive: Blood Drive has been moved to Friday the 13th to the housing Commons because Red Cross overbooked. Regina is going to try and get a blood mobile that day as well. Regina needs to figure out the rest of the dates for the year because of the 53 day marker rule. Regina will send out an email tomorrow about this upcoming drive. 10 am - 4 pm. 405 donors for the Bone Marrow Drive which was top 5% gross.

Communications: Nothing to report. Will have very interesting stuff to report next week. The newsletter is done but needs to be spell checked. 

Public Outreach Committee: Antoinette was not here. We submitted for the grant and did not receive it. 

Governance: Done. Brad has sent the changes to the chancellor for approval. Once he receives that back, he will do a total rewrite to reflect the changes. 

Issues and Concerns: See Parking Issues blurb above. Bicycle rack project is moving along. The models have been made. 5 or 6 will be chosen to present to Dr. Anderson. Locations have been changed. Graduate school discount is moving forward. Survey should be posted by latest Monday. Notification will be sent to Staff Focus. Hopefully vote on results in May. They have a meeting with Jan Austin to see how it worked before. Assadi suggested Brad ask IT (Peter Stuckey) for permission. If we can't get the permission, we may do a Survey Monkey. Other discussions were about security. Possibly gate the entrance on 32nd. Regina will bring this up in her staff meeting. 

Nomination: Jamie just needs to meet with someone about the rules and everything. There will be a short meeting after this general meeting to address these concerns. 

Professional Development: Powerpoint was yesterday. It was very successful. Arvest wants to do a finance presentation. They want to give UALR faculty and staff discounts on products they offer. Alveno doesn't know how he could do an advanced course. Special thanks to Julie Keith for helping Alveno with the powerpoint. 

Question from Amy: Styrofoam containers issue brought out at Grad Fest. What should we do? The other solutions are cost prohibitive. The biodegradable containers are a lot more expensive. We have no space or money for a dishwashing situation and that lends a problem with portable containers because students want to take their containers to the room. Dr. Hampton is aware and working on it. 

Assadi made motion to adjourn. Shawn seconded. Adjourned at 11:10 am. 

Sent from my iPad

